
Road haulage company fined after
worker killed

An Essex-based road haulage firm has been fined after an employee was crushed
between two articulated vehicles and subsequently died from his injuries.

Southend Magistrates Court heard how an HGV driver employed by YCT Limited
suffered fatal injuries when his vehicle rolled forward out of control whilst
he was coupling the HGV tractor unit to a trailer.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) into the incident,
which occurred on 20 October 2015, found that YCT Limited failed to implement
safe systems of work or monitoring arrangements to ensure that its drivers
were consistently undertaking coupling and uncoupling operations safely, in
line with widely available industry guidance. As a result of this, a culture
developed whereby its drivers were not always applying trailer parking
brakes.

YCT Limited, previously of Port Centric House, Thurrock Park Way, Tilbury,
pleaded guilty to breaching Section 2 (1) of the Health and Safety at Work
etc Act 1974. The company has been fined £170,000 and ordered to pay costs of
£6,268.80

Speaking after the case, HSE inspector Jessica Churchyard said “This tragic
incident led to the avoidable death of a young man, and was caused in part by
the failure of his employer to implement and monitor safe systems of work to
prevent vehicle runaways.

“This death could have easily been prevented if his employer had acted to
identify and manage the risks involved, and followed the industry guidance.”

Notes to editors 

The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) is Britain’s national regulator1.
for workplace health and safety. It aims to reduce work-related death,
injury and ill health. It does so through research, information and
advice, promoting training; new or revised regulations and codes of
practice, and working with local authority partners by inspection,
investigation and enforcement. gov.uk[1]

More about the legislation referred to in this case can be found at:2.
legislation.gov.uk[2]

HSE news releases are available at http://press.hse.gov.uk3.

Journalists should approach HSE press office with any queries on regional
press releases.
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